
From: "Mochrie, Paul" 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 2024-04-25 9:27:50 AM
Subject: Upcoming information bulletin: Cambie Bridge closed overnight for filming on April 26 (April 

25)

Dear Mayor and Council,
 
I am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing an information bulletin on April 25 regarding the closure of 
the Cambie Bridge for filming on April 26 from 8 pm – 6 am including a reminder to travelers about increased 
downtown traffic due to the 2024 Stanley Cup Playoffs away game watch party at Rogers Arena. Transit will be 
rerouted. Drivers, pedestrians and cyclists looking to travel to and from downtown should use alternate routes.
 
Please keep this information embargoed until it goes live from the City media email account later this afternoon.  
 
Natasha will reply to this email with the relevant vancouver.ca link and social media links, once these are live. 
 
Best,
Paul
 
Paul Mochrie (he/him)
City Manager
City of Vancouver

 

 

 
The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), 
Sḵwxw̱ú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.
 
 
 
City of Vancouver    
Information Bulletin    
April 25, 2024 

   

 Cambie Bridge closed overnight for filming on April 26 
 Use alternate routes when travelling to and from downtown 

 
The Cambie Bridge will be closed to all vehicle, foot and cycling traffic overnight on Friday, April 26 for 
filming of a major motion picture between 8 pm to 6 am. 
 

Traffic will be closed in both directions from 7th Avenue to Beatty Street  
Transit buses will be rerouted. 
Drivers, pedestrians and cyclists travelling to and from downtown will need to use alternate routes. 
Residents may notice noise from drones and lights from cranes, which will be used during filming. 
The bridge will reopen to traffic at 6 am on Saturday morning. 

 
The City strongly supports Vancouver s thriving film and TV industry, which creates major economic and 
community benefits for local residents and businesses.  
  
Additional Traffic Impacts: Stanley Cup Playoffs
Please also note Game 3 of the 2024 Stanley Cup Playoffs takes place at 4:30 pm on Friday April 26 in 
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Nashville. A reminder to all Vancouver residents, visitors and businesses during the Stanley Cup Playoffs,
downtown traffic may be slower on game days, for home and away games. Please plan ahead and 
anticipate delays. Whenever possible walk, bike, roll, or take transit to and from downtown. 

Resources    
Follow all detours and abide by ”No Parking‘ signs in the area.     
Learn more about road closures across the city.    
Follow #VanTraffic or use traffic cameras to check traffic conditions along your commute.     
Visit translink.ca/alerts for changes or disruptions to your bus service.      

 
   

 
Media contact:    
Civic Engagement and Communications    
media@vancouver.ca    
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